Mount Storm Lake Results: April 22, 2012
Note:  Guys – Thanks so much for your patience on getting the results posted on the website.  Ronnie and I have been challenged with family medical issues and have not had a spare moment to devote to getting details ready for the website.

Ronnie’s father was in the hospital immediately following the tournament which required us to spend a significant amount of time with him.  After several days there and having a pacemaker inserted he was finally able to come home but only with somebody being with him 24 hours a day.  Good thing there are five siblings to share this kind of additional care needs.  He seems to be doing fairly well now but we know there will be additional challenges as he continues his battle with lung cancer.

Just as we thought things were settling down, my father had an accident with the backhoe and was in intensive care for several days.  He was thrown off the backhoe and is very thankful that he is alive.  He suffers with a broken shoulder blade, four broken ribs, multiple lacerations and major bruises.   He’s a very strong man and has made significant improvement in just being able to get out of a chair and walk around in the house since coming home to our house from the hospital.  He will be okay but faces a long recovery period.
Now you know why it has taken us so long to get the results posted.  Thanks for your patience!   Prayers are appreciated. - Donna

Mount Storm Lake Results: April 22, 2012

On April 22, 2012, fifteen teams from the Tri-State Bass Circuit competed on Mt. Storm Lake for their first event of the year.  Mt. Storm met us with fog, low winds and temps in the low 40’s.  A powerful spring storm hit that night bringing heavy rains, snow and wind.  All but two teams weighed in fish at the end of the day and seven 5 fish limits crossed the scales.  The anglers reported using tubes, jigs and crank baits to lure the bass into biting.

Finishing in first place was t
he team of Adams and Wagner with five bass that weighed 9.17 pounds.  Coming in second was Courtney and Mathews with 8.71 pounds, anchored by the big bass of the tournament – a 2.76 pound largemouth.  Rounding out third place was DeWitt and Harvey with 8.22 pounds.  The second big fish was caught by the team of Brewer and Brewer with a 2.41 pound bass.
We would like to personally thank our team of volunteers, Todd Giarth, and Ron and Donna Dewitt for their assistance and endless support in this tournament and with the Tri-State Bass Circuit.

We would also like to thank our circuit sponsor, Willetts Systems for their continued support hosting our web site.
